
December 6, 2022

The Honorable Charles E. Schumer The Honorable Mitch McConnell

Majority Leader Minority Leader

United States Senate United States Senate

Washington, D.C. 20510 Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Majority Leader Schumer and Minority Leader McConnell,

As Members and allies of the Democratic Women’s Caucus, we write to request that the Senate affirm

the Equal Rights Amendment (ERA) as the 28th Amendment to the Constitution.

The ERA simply states that, “Equality of rights under the law shall not be denied or abridged by the

United States or by any state on account of sex.” The amendment was first introduced in Congress in 1923.

Nearly a century later, women are still fighting for equal justice under law.

These include women like Christy Brzonkala, who sued her rapists under the Violence Against Women

Act only to have the Supreme Court strike down the private right of action; Tracy Rexroat, whose starting

salary at the Arizona Department of Education was $17,000 lower than her male counterpart’s because of her

salary history; and Jessica Lenahan, whose estranged husband kidnapped and murdered their three young

daughters after the police refused to enforce a restraining order.

The ERA will create stronger legal recourse against sex discrimination, empower Congress to better

enforce and enact laws protecting women, and confirm the rightful place of gender equality in the Constitution.

It will also ensure that the Supreme Court uses the most demanding standard of review in sex discrimination

cases, the way it already does for race-based discrimination.

For the answer to why the ERA is so important, we need look no further than the late Supreme Court

Justice Antonin Scalia who said, “Certainly the Constitution does not require discrimination on the basis of sex.

The only issue is whether it prohibits it. It does not.” The lack of an ERA allowed a Supreme Court Justice to

have this interpretation. The lack of an ERA also puts us woefully behind our allies. Of 193 UN member states,

165 explicitly guarantee equality or non-discrimination based on sex and/or gender in their Constitutions, yet

we fail to do the same.

The ERA has a long history of bipartisan support. The House passed H.J.Res. 17 to remove the arbitrary

time limit for the amendment’s ratification in a bipartisan vote. The Senate companion bill, S.J.Res. 1, also

enjoys bipartisan support. Bipartisan and bicameral congressional action on the ERA will once again make clear

our commitment to constitutional equality.
































